RedR UK Statement of Support of the Darfur Development Strategy

Mr. Chair, officials of the Qatari government, Your Excellencies, Ladies and Gentlemen, God’s peace upon you all.
 RedR UK supports the noble intentions of the DSS, and globally all efforts, that aim to break the cycle of long term humanitarian assistance in chronic situations, by making the building of resilience a key and integrated component of humanitarian response.
We see this as a clear intent of this plan.
As evidence from the DJAM shows we need to support the resilience of families, communities, civil society, the private sector and the various levels of the state in Darfur. Such support will be necessary so that the leadership in peace and development comes from these local structures and institutions.

RedR UK will, resources permitting, gladly continue to work, as it has for the last seven years, with both domestic and international NGOs, local government and UN agencies to build the local capacity and leadership necessary to make this plan a success.
